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Promote Your Business  

and Get a Free Ad  
by Sponsoring the  

Pinery Picnic! 
 

 If you are interested in sponsoring 
any of the Picnic activities, call the 
PHA office, 303-841-8572. 
 Sponsors will be given a free busi-
ness card ad in the September issue of 
the Pinery newsletter and a sign with 
your business name will be placed at 
the sponsored acƟvity. 

T he annual Pinery Picnic is 
here! Come to Lakeshore 

Park for food, games and fun! 
 
The games: A var iety of carnival 
games and inflatable rides, horse 
rides, music, and more! Children, 
teenagers, and adults are all encour-
aged to play and have a great time. 
 
Enjoy the food!  Hot dogs, burg-
ers, mouth watering boneless chick-
en breast, vegetarian sandwiches, 
and all the trimmings! There will be 
a variety of drinks, with gourmet 
cookies for dessert. 
 
Art Show: Enjoy and appreciate 
the talents of area residents.  
Interested Artists sign up by  
July 20!! 

 
The Kids’ Fishing Derby provides 
the opportunity for kids to partici-
pate in the fishing experience. The 
fun begins at 8 a.m. You may sign-
up at the Bingham Lake Shelter (see 
the map on page 14) upon arrival or 
on the registration form found on 
the page of this newsletter. 
 
(See page 6 for registration form.) 

Volunteers Needed! 

 Please consider giving one or two 
hours of your time to help make this a 
successful event for our community. If 
you are interested, please complete the 
Volunteer Sign Up sheet on page 7 and 
return it to the PHA office by July 20.  
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A Message from Waste Management  
Regarding Recycle 

Waste Management is working to lower contamination in recycling 
loads. We have recently introduced Recycle Often. Recycle RightSM  – 
an educational campaign focused on bringing consumers back to the 
basics of recycling. By increasing the amount of paper, cans, and bot-
tles that go into the recycling cart and decreasing contamination, we 
can make a huge difference. That’s where you come in. Please visit 
RecycleOftenRecycleRight.com.  By doing so, you can help your 
community by improving recycling habits through better education on 
what can and cannot be recycled.  You’ll have direct access to videos, 
children’s activities and other free resources.  

If you will follow these three guidelines, you will make a huge differ-
ence: 

 Recycle all empty bottles, cans and paper. 
 Keep food and liquids out of recycling. 
 Keep plastic bags out of recycling. 

 

A Big Garage Sale  
Thank You from  

the PHA 
 
 

The Pinery Homeowners’ As-
sociation would like to thank 
Carolyn Williamson for spon-
soring the 2015 Pinery Garage 
Sale and the volunteers who 
helped make it a success: CSC 
members, Penelope Williams 
and Sharon Melius as well as , 
Annamarie Hoer, and Eliza-
beth Hall. Your time and ser-
vice are much appreciated. 

I n 2014, the Parker & Lone Tree Communications Center received 14,910 calls on the 9-1-1 system. 
Many of these callers are young children who may be frightened and alone. Unfortunately, children 

are usually unfamiliar with what to do and say once they have reached the 9-1-1 center. With the grow-
ing need to educate children about the use of 9-1-1, there has been a program created called 9-1-1 for 
Kids, Inc.® that has been adapted by the Parker & Lone Tree Communications Center. The goal of the 
program is to teach all of the young children in the area about the importance of 9-1-1 and how to use it 
if they have an emergency.  
 
Parker & Lone Tree Communications Center is offering FREE public education presentations designed 
for pre-kindergarten to second grade kids. The presentation includes: 
 
 A group discussion titled “Is This an Emergency?” 
 A 12 minute video titled, "9-1-1: Getting Help is Easy" with Cell Phone Sally and her friends 

show children how to use different phone technologies to call 9-1-1.  
 Each child is given the opportunity to practice calling 9-1-1 with our simulator.   
 Each child is provided information to take home and discuss with their families as well as a goody 

bag and certificate. 
 

Help us in this team effort to educate the children of our community by scheduling a 
FREE presentation. You can contact 9-1-1 Public Education Liaison Danielle Huskey at 
303.805.6611 or dhuskey@parkeronline.org, to schedule a time to come to your class-
room, event or to answer any of your questions. 

9‐1‐1 For Kids  
Public EducaƟon 
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Use of the Pinery Logo 
 

Because the Pinery logo is a 
registered trademark, it may 
not be used for any purpose 
by either an individual or 
corporation without written 
approval of the PHA Board 
prior to use.  

The National Interagency 
Fire Center predicted a normal 
wildfire season for our part of 
Colorado in 2015, but what does 
normal mean? 

Most importantly, wildfires 
do occur during normal seasons 
when the three parts of the Fire 
Triangle unite properly. 

The Fire Triangle, if you 
don’t recall from school, consists 
of oxygen, heat and fuel.  Fortu-
nately, our atmosphere traps 
plenty of oxygen near the Earth’s 
surface for us. That hasn’t 
changed.  As we’ve discussed 
previously, there is still plenty of 
fuel – built and growing – in The 
Pinery. 

The other component also is 
normal.  Afternoon lightning 
strikes, fireworks, discarded cig-
arette butts, periodic spontaneous 
combustion and human careless-
ness will provide heat sources. 
Therefore, wildfires remain pos-
sible in this neighborhood.  

Wildfires that do ignite could 
benefit from our recent weather. 

The rainstorms of May have 
provided a false sense of securi-
ty.  That extra moisture certainly 
saturated the living, dead and 
built fuels in the spring, but it 
also enabled vegetation to grow 
quickly and densely.  Grasses in 
particular are much denser than 
usual. 

Each of those fuels responded 
to the rain and higher than usual 
relative humidity by absorbing 
water.  And each fuel also will 
respond to sunlight, wind and 
lower relative humidity.  As  

water evaporates from those fuels, 
the fuels will ignite more easily. 

Remember the freezing tem-
peratures we experienced last fall? 
Those temperatures were uncom-
fortable for us, and deadly for 
many shrubs and trees.  Residents 
should trim and remove dead 
branches and trunks from their 
property to reduce the amount of 
fuel available for future fires. 

Douglas County will do its 
part this year, too.  Working on its 
open space parcels, the Douglas 
County Hazard Mitigation Team 
will prune low hanging tree limbs, 
remove crowded unhealthy haz-
ardous trees and trim, remove or 
isolate clumps of scrub oak. 

Wildfires aren’t only possible; 
they’re probable. Thus it’s im-
portant for all of us to adapt to that 
inevitability – even in normal 
years – and modify our properties 
to be more resistant to wildfires. 

Contact us at 720-989-2271 or 
LifeSafetyEducation@  
southmetro.org to schedule a 
home ignition zone assessment.  A 
life safety educator or mitigation 
specialist will walk your property 
with you and discuss ways to 
make your property more resilient.  
This free service takes 30 minutes 
usually. 

If you have questions, you 
want to schedule an assessment or 
you would like a presentation re-
garding wildfire for a group of 
neighbors, colleagues or friends, 
please contact us using the tele-
phone number or email address 
listed above. 

Adapting to a Normal Wildfire Season by Einar Jensen,  
Life Safety Educator South Metro Fire Rescue Authority 

 
Douglas County Emergency  

Notification System—

CodeRED 
 

L ife can change in a mo-
ment - make sure you are 

connected to the CodeRED 
emergency notification system 
in Douglas County! The sys-
tem, CodeRED, is a high-
speed telephone emergency 
notification service allowing 
public safety agencies the abil-
ity to deliver pre-recorded in-
formation to targeted areas 
within the county.  

 Douglas County's public 
safety agencies encourage eve-
ryone to register their contact 
information in the CodeRED 
system (reverse 911).  Regis-
tration is not automatic, but it 
may be critical to your safety 
and that of your family.   

  Please register online at 
douglascountycodered.com 
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“The Pinery Homeowner” is a publication of The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (PHA), a  
private, not-for-profit organization. The PHA reserves absolute editorial discretion over the content of 
the Homeowner and may reject a submission for any reason. Advertisement in The Pinery Homeowner 
should not be construed as an endorsement of products or services by The Pinery Homeowners’ Associ-
ation. The Pinery Homeowner is the medium through which the PHA communicates with its members. 
It is not a forum for the views of individual members of the PHA or other individuals or groups.  

New Mountain Bike Skills Park Open 

 A new mountain bike skills park in Bayou Gulch Regional Park will provide bikers of all skill levels 
the opportunity to improve at their craft and have a little fun doing it. 
 With expert areas and more intermediate terrain to be installed soon, the course currently features 12 
man-made beginner and 18 man-made intermediate features, not including natural features already in place 
to include berms, “woop-de-dos,” and rocks. 
 Using a green, blue and black difficulty concept similar to what one would see on the ski slopes 
throughout Colorado provides riders with informative trail markings to let them know whether or not they 
may be ready to tackle some of the challenges the course offers. Whether a beginner or more advanced cy-
clist, the course allows riders the chance to hone their skills close to home before heading out to some of 
the many rugged trails Colorado has to offer. 
 The 205 acre park, located on the southern edge of the Pinery Subdivision in northeastern Douglas 
County, began being developed in 2004 and offers a number of recreational opportunities including tradi-
tional programmed sports such as baseball, football, soccer, lacrosse and rugby. The park also features an 
off-leash dog area, picnic shelters and approximately 2.5 miles of biking, hiking and equestrian trails that 
connect to the Bayou Gulch Open Space, the Colorado Horse Park and the Cherry Creek Regional Trail. 
 
http://www.douglas.co.us/new-mountain-bike-skills-park-open/ 

D ouglas County Fair &  
Rodeo seeks volunteers 

for August 6-9 event. 
 Do you want to be a vital 
part of a Douglas County tradi-
tion? If you answered YES, 
then maybe you’d like to vol-
unteer at the fastest-growing 
County Fair in Colorado. 

 We are actively seeking 
volunteers, age 16 and up, to 

 
Douglas County Fair & Rodeo Volunteer Program 

help out with a variety of activities 
and tasks at the August 6-9 Doug-
las County Fair & Rodeo. 
 
What’s in it for you? By volun-
teering in our fun, family-friendly 
community event, you’ll get a free 
pass to enjoy the Fair, a special T-
shirt, and students will also be able 
to earn community service hours 
toward graduation requirements. 
Do you have a group of people 

who want to help out and have 
fun together? We also work 
with booster clubs and service 
organizations and will gladly 
help your group meet its fund-
raising goals.  
 
 

For more information, visit www.douglascountyfairandrodeo.com/volunteers  
or contact Luanne Lee at Fair@douglas.co.us or 720-733-6900. 
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move all human scent. Then return 
the fawn to the place where you 
found him. 
 Only if the fawn is lying on his 
side, or wandering and crying in-
cessantly, is he likely to need help. 
If this is the case, contact a li-
censed wildlife rehabilitator. To 
find a rehabilitator, contact Colo-
rado Parks and Wildlife (http://
cpw.state.co.us). 
 

(from The Humane Society of  
the United States website—
www.humanesociety.org) 

I t's common to see baby wild 
animals outside during spring, 

as a new generation makes its 
way into the world. Unless the 
animal appears injured or in dis-
tress, there may be no need to 
rescue them. 
 People often mistakenly as-
sume that a baby deer (a fawn) is 
orphaned when found alone. If he 
is calm and quiet, he is OK, and 
his mother deer (the doe) is prob-
ably nearby. A doe only visits 
and nurses her fawn a few times 
a day to avoid attracting preda-
tors. Unless you know the mother 
is dead, leave the fawn alone. 
 Mother deer are wary of hu-
man smells, so if you have al-
ready handled the fawn, take a 
towel, rub it in the grass, and 
then wipe down the fawn to re-

 
Found an Orphaned or Injured Baby Wild Animal? 
How to tell if baby animals are orphaned, injured, or perfectly fine—and what 
to do if they need your help 

 
Raccoons, Skunks and Bats, Oh My!  
 
Rabies is increasing in wildlife along Colorado's Front Range, plac-
ing both humans and animals at risk for this deadly disease. Skunks 
and bats are the most significant sources of rabies in Colorado, but 
other wild animals can also be infected. Rabid animals usually show 
abnormal behavior, such as aggression, confusion, or lack of fear of 
people. 
 
This is a reminder to residents to stay away from raccoons, skunks, 
bats and foxes that are out during daylight hours and are obviously 
sick.  
 
If you do encounter one of these animals, you should contact the 
Douglas County Sheriff Office and they will send out a deputy or 
Animal Control to handle the situation.  
 
Find more information on the Tri-County Health Department site: 
http://www.tchd.org/396/Animal-Bites-Rabies 
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Dried-out cans of paint with the 
lid off can be discarded in 
household trash 

 

For more information, call: 
Roundup Hotline 

720-200-1592 
or visit  

www.tchd.org/ 
householdchemical.htm  

 
Saturday 

August 8, 2015 
Shea Stadium 

3270 Redstone Park Cir.,  
Highlands Ranch 

 
Saturday 

September 12, 2015 
Town of Castle Rock Utilities 

175 Kellogg Ct.,  
Castle rock 

 

Douglas County Household Chemical Roundups 

9 a.m.—3 p.m. 

Acceptable Items: oil-based 
paint and paint products, auto-
motive fluids, antifreeze, vehi-
cle and household batteries, 
house and garden chemicals, 
fluorescent light bulbs, CFLs, 
fuels, items containing mercu-
ry, propane tanks, and car and 
pickup truck tires (remove 
from rim). 
 
Unacceptable Items: business 
and commercial waste, radio-
active waste, electronic waste 
(computers, TVs, etc.), explo-
sive waste, smoke detectors, 
scrap metal, oil drums, asbes-
tos, medical waste or any com-
pressed gases other than pro-
pane. 
 
You will need: a dr iver ’s li-
cense, water bill, utility bill or 
phone bill as proof of residen-
cy. 
 
Cost: A contr ibution of $25 
per vehicle is requested to help 
offset the high cost of hazard-
ous waste disposal.  
 
Latex Paint Disposal Tips:  
Water-based latex paint is 

NOT a hazardous waste, and 
can be safely disposed of with 
your regular household gar-
bage once it is dried out and 
no longer liquid 

Mix the paint with kitty litter, 
dirt or sand to help it dry out 
and solidify 

Break the top layer and stir so 
that wet paint underneath can 
dry faster 
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COVENANT CORNER  
The Pinery Architectural Review Committee 

Pinery Signage Policy 

Pinery Covenants prohibit all 
signage with the exception of 
one small sign per property for 
the sale or rental of a home.  Pi-
nery policy is that signs may not 
be posted off of the property.  
Therefore, directional signs post-
ed on an ongoing basis are pro-
hibited.   

 For an open house or garage 
sale, one directional sign, pre-
sent for one day only at a nearby 
intersection, and removed at 
night, is allowed.   

 Signs not meeting this policy 
on the right-of-way and common 
properties will be removed and 
brought to the PHA office.   

 With the exception of politi-
cal signage, which has different 
restrictions, all other signs are 
prohibited, both by virtue of Pi-
nery Protective Covenants and 
the Douglas County Zoning Reg-
ulation.   

 Please be sure that companies 
doing work at your property are 
aware of the rules and regula-
tions. 

A lthough the June 3, 2015 
does not seem to have creat-

ed the damage seen from the June 
6, 2012 storm, we are getting lots 
of inquiries from residents and 
roofers. To refresh memories and 
inform those who are new to the 
neighborhood, following is some 
basic information.    
 
Myth:  As long as I pick a roof 
on the Pinery Approved Materi-
als list, I don’t have to submit it. 
 
Reality:  Any changes to roof 
materials or colors need to be 
submitted to the ARC so that the 
status of the roof can be certified 
and added to Pinery records.  Re-
placing a roof with exactly the 
same product and color is the on-
ly instance where submittal is not 
needed.   
 
 Submittal can be easily done 
by E-mail to arc@pinery.org. Just 
send us your name and address 
along with the  
 Manufacturer 
 Style name 
 Warranty length 
 Color name.   

 
 You can also provide the 
needed information using the Pi-
nery Change Application Form 
available at www.pinery.org or in 
our office; in this case, be sure a 
phone number is provided.  Certi-
fication is done as soon as the 
ARC administrator is available 
by return E-mail or phone call.  
At this point you can proceed.   

 The information gets noted at 
the subsequent ARC meeting and 
you will get a confirmation letter 
for your files.  With past storms, 
we have found that our records 
from the have been very useful for 
residents when dealing with their 
insurance companies. 
 
Myth:  My roofer  said he would 
take care of all the permits so I 
don’t have to do anything else. 
 
Reality:  With the volume of 
work roofers have, many times 
they don’t get around to submit-
ting information for individual 
homeowners.  If you haven’t got-
ten a confirmation letter directly 
from the ARC, please contact our 
office (arc@pinery.org or 303-841
-5305) so that we can check to see 
if the information has been provid-
ed.  If not, we can take care of it 
then – better late than never!  
 
Myth:  A photo of a house I like 
or a digital link or photo copy of 
samples can be submitted for my 
exterior colors. 
 
Reality:  Digital representations 
of colors do not provide true color 
in most cases.  Therefore, to sub-
mit exterior colors, actual paint 
samples (the cards from the paint 
store) or the paint itself (e.g. sam-
ples on wood) are needed.  Be sure 
to indicate the use of each  color, 
e.g. body, trim, accent (describe 
the intended accent use).  Colors 
found to be clearly within the 

range of colors on the Pinery 
sample color board can be pre-
approved by ARC staff upon re-
ceipt, will be noted by the ARC 
at the subsequent meeting and a 
confirmation letter will be pro-
vided for your files.   

Hailstorm Myths and Realities 
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2015 Pinery ACH Trash 

Payment Schedule 
 

If you are using the Pinery  
automatic pay system (ACH)   
to make trash payments, see  
the payment schedule below.  
 
Beginning in the 3rd quarter of 
2015, rates will be increased to 
$63.75. This amount will be 
taken out of your bank account 
on the following dates: 
 

2015 

September 10 
December 10 

 
 Please be sure to inform the 
PHA office if your account 
changes for any reason, or if 
you wish to discontinue your 
ACH payment. 

 
 
 
 
 

Anonymous  
Complaints 

 
Reminder: The Architec-
tural Review Committee is 
unable to address anony-
mous complaints. 

         
              Homeowner 

 
 

September 2015 

Newsletter Deadline 

August 10, 2015 

 
 

 

 
Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available  

Online 
 
 
 Covenants for Pinery  
filings 1-8A can be found  
on our website,  
 
 

www.pinery.org 
 
 

From the menu on the left  
of the screen, select Covenants.   
 
 
 If you don’t know your fil-
ing, there are instructions to 
help you determine which fil-
ing you are in. 

2015 ARC Election Results   

Congratulations to Paul Brown, 
Jay Colas, and Jess Martinez on 
election to the Architectural Re-
view Committee for two-year 
terms at the May General Meet-
ing.  Our thanks to Uta Dierker 
and Keebum Chang for their pri-
or service on the Architectural 
Committee.   
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Homeowner 
 
 

Would You Like to  
Advertise in  

The Pinery Newsletter? 
 

Advertising information  
can be found at:   

 
www.pinery.org 

or 
by calling:  

303-841-8572 
 
 

Newsletter deadlines can be found on  
the calendar page of the newsletter. 
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